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June 2019

Dear Parent/Guardian

Consultation: Ian Ramsey School Charity

I write in relation to “Ian Ramsey School Charity” (“the Charity”).

Prior to the change from a school to an academy, the Charity was heavily involved in, for example, funding capital projects (an example being the previous music suite which was situated on the former “South Site” of the then School).

Despite the academisation process, the Charity remains in existence. Its activities are recorded as follows:
1. To assist the Governors of the school to discharge their obligations for the maintenance of the school premises, and 
1. In otherwise promoting the education, including social and physical training, of the pupils of the school.

As you may be aware, Ian Ramsey CE Academy is now part of a multi-academy trust, being the Dayspring Trust. The Members of the Dayspring Trust appoints Directors (and I declare my interest as one such Director) to manage the academies within it. There is therefore a clear overlap in the functions of the Dayspring Trust and the Charity.

Furthermore, it is the Charity which owns the land upon which the academy is situated, which may seem an oddity in itself. It is the considered view of the Charity that the best interests of the pupils would be served by the Dayspring Trust having sole responsibility in relation to the management of the land.

Subject to the consent of the Charity Commission, the Trustees of the Charity are considering amendment to its governing document such that an academy trust (currently the Dayspring Trust) can benefit in place of the former school, and furthermore to appoint the Dayspring Trust as a sole corporate trustee of the Charity. This will hopefully remove additional bureaucracy and administration, and in the view of the Charity will act in the best interests of the beneficiaries (i.e. the pupils).

Whilst this may appear a purely administrative matter, it is important for there to be transparency, and for there to be consultation. In this regard, I would welcome any written comments in relation to the proposal to be received at the reception of Ian Ramsey CE Academy (by hand delivery or post) by 4.00 pm on 5 July 2019 (to be marked for my attention). If significant concerns or objections are raised, it is the intention of the Charity to hold a meeting before the end of the summer term.

I look forward to receiving any comments, and on behalf of the Charity I take this opportunity to wish you, along with all the pupils and staff of Ian Ramsey CE Academy, a relaxing summer break.

With very best wishes

Yours faithfully



David Robinson BEM
Chairman and Trustee
for and on behalf of
IAN RAMSEY SCHOOL CHARITY
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